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Busy, packed, amazing summer 
While you all called it summer there in the States, we called it 
busy, rainy season here in El Salvador.  God was working and 
doing great things in our midst.  We praise HIM for allowing us 
to be in HIS service. !

Fifth Anniversary Sunday and Revival Services"
The end of June, the Emmanuel Baptist Church celebrated its 
fifth anniversary and we are so happy to have been here for three 
of those five years.  We had 190 in attendance and there was and 
is a great spirit of growth in the people.  That Sunday kicked off 
our first Revival Meeting with Missionary Matt Goins from 
Honduras.  We saw two precious souls come to know Christ as 
Saviour during these special services.   

WCBC El Salvador 

We had two sets of WCBC El 
Salvador classes this summer -  
in June with Brother Spaeth 
and then in July with Brother 
England.  We then represented 
WCBC in a national conference 
here in Cojutepeque and have 
prospects for about more 50 
students in the upcoming 
classes. 

!
Visitors 

We also had the privilege to 
have State-side visitors here in 
our ministry.  We had Pastor 
Jon Stone and a group from 
his church with us.  They were 
a HUGE blessing to our 
ministry and our family.  We 
also had Daniel Shedd with us 
for the last month.  He was a 
tremendous blessing.  We are 
excited about what God is 
going to do in and through his 
life in Central America. 

FOLLOWING THE FRIDENSTINES 
Saved | Baptized | Discipled
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New Baptistery "
The first week of July, we were busy planning our upcoming 
baptism service for the end of the month and realized how 
expensive it was to take everyone to the lake - especially with 
how our church has grown in the last six months.  I met with the 
men and we decided that it would be better to just build a new 
baptistery for just a little over the price to rent the vehicles and 
buy the food to take everyone to the lake.  So in the next two 
weeks we did just that.  The last week of July, we baptized four 
and have the ability to follow the Great Commission in any and 
all services now.  !

Discipleship"
We had another couple finish up discipleship and they are serving 
faithfully as up-coming leaders in our church.  There are currently 
ten other individuals in our discipleship program as well.  Our 
plate is full with so many more that 
need to be taught, trained, and 
grounded in the Word of God.  We 
will not run out of work to do!!!

Thank you for your faithfulness in prayer and support for us.  
Fruit is being added to your account.  Please be in prayer for 
more souls, continued growth, building projects, and much 
wisdom in this fall season 
of ministry.  God bless.

Couple’s Conference 

The first weekend of August we 
hosted a couple’s conference to 
help marriages in our church.  
Brother Toby and Brandy 
England were our guest speakers 
and we had 20 couples from our 
church and about 12 national 
pastors and couples from their 
churches.  It was a blessing to see 
them having fun and growing 
together in “amore.” 

Family Time 

We were able to get away for a 
couple days as a family to have 
some R&R time and plan for the 
rest of 2014 and into 2015.  It was 
very refreshing and fun. 

Police Ministry 

I got to minister to the police for 
the first time here in Cojutepeque 
with a meal, gifts, and lesson of 
encouragement.  Excited for 
future opportunities with these 
needy servants.
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